  The Town of Preston met on Monday, February 10, 2020 at the town hall.
  The meeting was called to order at 5:30 PM by Darrel.  Certification of Open Meeting Law Requirement was met.  Roll call was held with Ron, Philip, Darrel, Mary and Cathy present.
  A motion to approve the agenda was made by Darrel, second by Ron.  Motion carried.
  The minutes of the January 13, 2020 regular board meeting were approved with a motion by Ron, second by Philip.  Motion carried.  The January treasurer’s report was approved with a motion by Ron, second by Philip.  Motion carried.
  Public comment:  Kevin Lisowski approached the board with information on the dredging of Lake Henry.  Public meeting to be held March 4, 2020 at the City Hall at 6:30 PM.  Asking to be on the next meeting agenda.
  Patrolman’s report:  None
  Motion by Darrel to approve Automatic Aid Agreement with the Whitehall/Lincoln Fire Department, second by Ron.  Motion carried.
  Recycling attendant concerns were discussed.  Motion by Philip, second by Darrel to talk to attendants when Fred returns and hire Dohn in a fulltime position. Motion carried.
  Liquor licenses, Operators licenses and Publication fees were discussed.  No action taken until further information is received and ask Special Agent Gray from the Department of Administration to attend the March meeting for clarification.
  Humane Society use of hall was discussed.  Darrel made a motion, second by Ron to allow the Humane Society to continue having their meetings at the town hall.  Motion carried.
  Motion by Philip, second by Ron to set a $500 spending policy for patrolmen, anything over that amount needs to be approved by the board.  Motion carried.
  Motion by Philip, second by Ron to move $6990 to pay community center bill budgeted in 2019 from cash balance 1/1/2020.  Motion carried.
  Discussion was held on the community center snowplowing and lawn mowing.  No action until board can meet with City representatives.
  Update on building meetings was held.  Bid pamphlets will be going out next week, due and opening March 9th and awarded March 16th.
  2020 roadwork update, nothing has been heard on applications.  Co-Aid for Brekke Ridge Road. Tappen Coulee Road needs to be done however possible.
  Motion by Ron, second by Philip to approve the disbursements for February.  Motion carried.
  Announcements:  Spring workshops, State convention and Melby Road hearing March 24, 2020 at 7:00 PM at the town hall.
  Suggestions for the regular board meeting March 9, 2020 at 5:30 PM:  None
[bookmark: _GoBack]  Motion to adjourn at 6:44 PM by Philip, second by Darrel.  Motion carried.
